For students enrolled in English-medium programs in the 2024-2025 Academic Year, an
English Placement Test will be held on September 18, 2024, from 08:30 to 13:15 in two
sessions. Students are required to attend both sessions.

The test will assess grammar, vocabulary, reading, listening, and writing skills. The purpose of
this test is to place students in the most appropriate level within the English Preparatory
Program.

As stated in the Personal Data Protection Law, no personal data can be disclosed in public
domains. Therefore, you may use the last 4 digits of your student number to find your exam
hall.

Based on the results of the Placement Test on September 18, 2024, the list of students eligible
to take the B2 level Proficiency Exam on September 20, 2024, will be announced on the
website under the announcements section on September 19, 2024.

The levels of students who will be placed in Al, A2, and Bl based on the results of the
Placement Test on September 18, 2024, will be announced on the website by 12:00 PM on
Friday, September 27, 2024. Students placed in A1, A2, and B1 levels will attend classes at the
respective levels in the English Preparatory Program. Information regarding the English
Preparatory class schedules, classroom lists, etc., will be announced by 5:00 PM on Sunday,
September 29, 2024. For detailed information, you can follow the 2024-2025 Academic
Calendar for the Department of Basic English on the website.

Only Turkish students who enrolled in 2024 via the YKS exam are eligible to take the English
Placement Test on September 18, 2024. Students who registered in 2023 or earlier and did not
successfully complete the preparatory program are not allowed to take the Placement Test on
September 18, 2024. However, these students (those who registered in 2023 or earlier and did
not complete the preparatory program) will be added to the list for the Proficiency Exam on
September 20, 2024, regardless of their level.

Students whose level is determined as B2 based on the results of the English Placement Test on
September 18, 2024, will qualify to take the English Proficiency Exam on September 20, 2024.
The exam time and classroom information for the Proficiency Exam will be announced on the
website's announcements section during the day on September 19, 2024.

All students taking the exam must carefully pay attention to the classroom information
that will be announced on the website on 17.09.2024. Students must be present in the
designated classrooms listed in the attachment by no later than 08:30 with a pen, eraser,
and photo ID and/or student ID card. Latecomers will not be admitted to the exam. There
will be no makeup exam, and students who do not attend the English Placement Test will
begin their studies at the A1 (beginner) level.




